NDOVER

Pedice 478-8448

VOL. 114 NO. 5 Andover, N. Y. Wednesday, Feb. 4, 1976 Published Weekly by The News Printing House, Andover, N. Y.

\$5.00 year, 15c copy

Masons To Host Annual Boy Scout Pancake Breakfast

The Annual "Father & Son Pan-cake Breakfast" to commemorate "Boy Scott Go To Church Sun-day" will be held at the Andover Masonic Lodge Dining Hall this

day will be held at the Andover Masonic Lodge Dining Hall this Sunday, Feb. 8, 1976 at 8:30 a. m Members of the Masonic Lodge have already received donations of some of the food items with the rest of the cost to be paid for by the Lodge to show their interest and support for the Boy Scoul movement in Andover.

In the past, this "Father & Son" Pancake Breakfast has proved to be a big success from the Cub Scout Group all up thru the Senior Scouting Program, and, with the menu consisting of Pancaker and Syrup; Ham and Eggs; Juice and Milk; no one can go away hungry.

hungry,
Following the Breakfast the
Scouts will attend the Church of
their choice in their Scout Uni
form and together where ever possible

All Masons who are willing to assist in this annual program are requested to be at the Masonic Hall this coming Sunday-around 7:30 a.m. to enjoy a share in the fun and Brotherhood activity.

Andover Lodge No. 558 F & A M Install Officers

The following Officers were installed in their stations and places at the regular meeting on January 5:

Alan C. Kruger, Master Franklyn Russell, Senior War-

en Paul Fickett, Junior Warden Wayne Cartes, Scottary Everett Clair, Treasurer David Hardy, Senior Deacon Ronald Morris, Junior Deacon William Pratt. Chaplain David Sibble, Senior Master of Cartemony.

Ceremony
John Pratt, Junior Master of
Ceremony
Paul Ordiway, Tiler
Arthur Conly, Marshall
Lawrence Corwin. (Trustee, 3

Lawrence Corwin. (Trustee)
years)
The Installing Master was Howard Burdick; Marshall, Everett
Clair and Chaplain, Fay Boyd.
At the meeting to be held February 16, the First Degree will be
conferred on a class of three can
didates. All members should at



Lewis McLean, a patient in the Olean General Hospital, underwent surgery Tuesday morning.
Vincent Burrows was admitted to his tones Memorial Hospital. Sunday as a medical patient.
Mrs. Helen Allen was transferred by Andover Ambulance from the Olean General Hospital to the Jones Memorial Hospital, Sunday.

day.
Mrs. Edna Hulse is a patient
Mrs. Edna Hulse is a patient in the Jones Memorial Hospital.
Allison Baker a patient in the
Jones Memorial Hospital, has been

discharged.

Mrs. Thomas Kent and infant son returned to their home from the St. James Mercy Hospital Wednesday.

Sylvester F. Pelton underwent trees and the st. The sylvester for the sylveste

successful eye surgery recently at a Pittsburgh, Pa., Hospital. Mr. and Mrs. Pelton are spending some time at the home of their daugn-ter, Mr. and Mrs. Richard D Kemp in Irwin, Pa.. where Mr. Pelton is recuperating.

Maple Twig News

The monthly meeting of the

Mrs. John C. Lever

Mrs. Floye G. Lever of Dyke Street, Andover, died Tuesday. February 3, 1976 at the Corning Community Hospital after a long liness.

She was born in Ashville, N. Y.,
November 25, 1890, a daughter of
John and Emma Lewis Graves
She was the wife of the late
John C. Lever, who died September 13, 1962.

Mrs. Lever had lived in Andover

Mrs. Lever had lived in Andover since 1910' and was a former school teacher in the Andover School System.

She was a member of the Andover United Methodist Church, Anna W. McArthur Chapter No. 242, OES; the Lynch-Burgett Post No. 397, American Legion Auxiliary and a Gold Star Mother; and a past member of the Woman's Relief Corps.

Surviving are a daughter, Mrs.

Surviving are a daughter, Mrs. Walter (Dorothy) Strouse of Lindley, N. Y.; one brother? Rue Graves of Panama, N. Y.; one sister, Mrs. Dorian Heslink of Naperville, Ill.; seven grandchildren; seven greatgrandchildren; and several nieces and nephews.

grandchildren; and several nieces and nephews.
Friends may call Thursday from 2 to 4 and 7 to 9 p. m., at the James B. Mulholland Funeral Home in Andover, where funeral and committal services will o. held Friday at 2 p. m. The Rev. Ray Albaugh, pastor of the Andover United Methodist Chuuch will officiate. Burial will be in the Hilbside Cemetery, Andover.

Eastern Star Services will be held Thursday at 7:30 p. m.

Andover Lions – Please Note!!

All Llons are reminded that the All Lions are reminded that the next regular dinner-meeting will be held at the Presbyterian Church Hall on Thursday, February 12 a 7 P. M. Sharp. Program Chairman George Brown, advises that a super slide presentation and talk by Mike Birss on his recent trip to South America will be the program for the evening.

for the evening.

As always, those Lions unable to attend are reminded to contact either Lion Claudie Mitchell or Attendance Chairman, Harold

Attendance Chairman, Harold Rice.

The monthly Board of Directors meeting will be held on Mondas night, February 9 at 7:30 p. m. at the Methodist Church Hall. All members who are not Board Members are reminded that they to are invited to these meetings.

All Lions are reminded to make their reservations with Lion George Brown for the Charter Night affair on Saturday, March 13 at the "Coachlight" in Hornell.

New Arrivals

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kent (Kathleen Gavin) are parents of a 7lb. 6½-0z., son, Edward Lynne, born Saturday, January 31, 1976 at the St. James Mercy Hospital in Hornell. Mr. and Mrs. Donald Kent are the paternal grandparents, Mr: and Mrs. Donald Gavin are the maternal grandparents, Leon Wahl is the maternal greatgrandfather, Mrs. Mary Gavin is the maternal great-grandmother. Mrs. Marion R: Keyes and Mr. Edward Kent are the paternal great-grandfather. Edward Kent are great-grandparents.

News Briefs of Local Servicemen

PFC David Gallagher left McGuire Air Force Base, New Jersey, January 27th for a tour of duty in Germany.

UPW Notice

The United Presbyterian Women will hold their February Dinner-Meeting, Tuesday February

The February Project — please do so at this meeting.

The February Project is serving dinner to the Lions Club on February 12.

Maple Twig will be held at the home of Kathryn Welch, Tuesday, February 10, at 1 o'clock.

The Mayor's Coaumn'

by ."Mike" Brace

Once again, a special thank you to those people and businessmen that cooperated with the Village during the "cold snap". Precautions on the part of all prevented a possible overload similar to the one incurred recently. The Village Officials and Employees were monitoring the situation and obviously pleased with the results. pleased with the resuts.

To those organizations that have not planned any special events for the Bi-Centennial, don't forget to contact the Bi-Centennial Committee for suggestions. They would I like to help you and get your event placed on the calendar.

On Monday, I had a delightful meeting with the Golden Age Club President Lenora Glover graciously granted me the opportunity to speak to the Club Members concerning snow shoveling and the amount of money people on fixed incomes are disbursing for its removal. An exchange of ideas took place, and a tentative plan of action was introduced to alleviate this dilemma for shut-ins and people living on fixed incomes.

Monday evening, I attended a meeting with the Andover Fire Department. Discussion centered around insurance needs and coverage. The responsibilities for each party was clarified and further investigation is necessary in this area to deterine if the needs are being met

HEY! HAY! HEY! Old-Fashioned Sleigh Ride Today!

Does that sound nostalgic? We'l' it isn't really to-day — but a REAL OLD-FASHIONED SLEIGH RIDF

OLD-FASHIONED SLEIGH RIDF will be held on Sunday, February 8, 1976, starting at 1 p. m. and will depart from the American Legion Home on Main St.

Two teams of horses, a sleigh and a cutter, wil be furnished between Fanton, "Ye Olde Home Town Horse Trader", and refresh ments will be served at the Legion Home during the afternoon.

This event is being sponsored by the "Road-Runners" Chapter of the IOOB as they figured that

This event is being sponsored by the "Road-Runners" Chapter of the IOOB as they figured that this would be the ideal "kick-off for Andover's Bi-Centennial Celebration. (As long as the horses don't "kick-off" the harness.)

This affair is open to the public and if anyone has horses, sleigh or cutter you are invived to join in the caravan However Please— No Snowmobiles, as this is an "Old-Fashioned". slow moving convoy and besides them mith! "spook" the horses and, after all we don't want anyone to get hurt Oh Yes! Photographers are invited to join in and take posed pictures that will be censored! (No candid shots for obvious reasons.)

AUnited Methodist Couples Club Fellowship Meeting

Club Fellowship Meeting
The Couples' Club of the United Methodist Church of Andover will have their February social meeting, Saturday, February 14th beginning with a Spaghetti Dinner at 6:00 p. m. The committee is Mr. and Mrs. George Brown, Mr. and Mrs. Philip MacMichael and Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Godown. The committee is furnishing the dinner and those couples not asked to furnish food will be requested to pay a slight charge for the dinner. Reservations are being asked and those attending are to call Mrs. Doris MacMichael 478-8981. 67 Rev. and Mrs. Ray Albaugh at the parsonage 478-8056.

Justice Court Report For Month of January

Edward Partridge, 1|16|76 — issue Bad Check — Fine \$25.58 Parking V.O. — 1 case at \$3.00 RICHARD SCHEADER, Justice

Mrs, Irving Whitesell

Mrs. Thelma. Whitesell of R.D., Andover, died Saturday, January 31, 1976. at the Jones Memorial Hospital, Wellsyille, after a long illness

She was born August 5, 1918, at Willing Township, a daughter of Elmer and Anna Latten Whitesell. On August 5, 1936, at Canisteo, she married Irving Whitesell, who survives

On August 5, 1936, at Canisteo, she married Irving Whitesell, who survives.

Mrs. Whitesell was a member of the Andover Christian and Missionary Alliance Church.

Surviving besides her hushand are four sons, Richard E. Whitesell of Wellsville, George R. Whitesell of Wellsville, and David Whitesell of Whitesville, and David Whitesell of Whitesville, and David Whitesell of Whitesville, Miss Darla Sue Whitesell, at home and Mrs. Wilford Clarence of Andover; 13 grandchildren; a brother, Wesiey Latten of Eldred, Pa., three sisters, Mrs. Robert Whitesell of Whitesville Mrs. Anna Whitesell of Wellsville and Mrs. Franey Parker of Virginia; and several nieces and nephews.

Friends we're received at the Wildman Funeral Home Inc., 931 Maple St., Whitesville, / where funeral services were heldis Tuesday, February 3, 1976 at 2 p. m. with the Rev. Jeffrey A. Mackey, pastor of the Andoyer Christian and Missionary Aliance Church. officiating. Burial was in Ulysses cemetery, Ulysses, Pa.

Lundine For Congress Andover Committee Meets

Tuesday night the Lundine for Congress Andover Committee met at the home of James Bliss and drew up plans for Stan Lundine's visit to Andover on Saturday, Feb.

drew up plans for Stan Lundine's visit to Andover on Saturday, February 7, 1976.

The committee co-chaired by James Bliss and Tom Smith, was very enthused about the Demicrates candidacy of Stan Lundine for Congressman from the 39th District. A number of issues were brought up as possible topics for Mr. Lundine to discuss, such as gun control, aid for a new drehall, aid for senior citizens and revenue sharing. It is hoped that many others will be brought up at the meeting on Saturday.

The committee plans a tour of the Village and the surrounding area for Mr. Lundine. This will be followed by a reception and buffet luncheon at the Grange Hall starting about 12.30. After lunch Stan will address a few remarks to the gathering followed by a question and answer period. The people in Andover and surrounding villages will be offered a rare opportunity to meet a candidate for Congress. It is haped the citizens of this area will take advantage of this opportunity to meet the candidate and have their questions answered. It is also a chance to make sure Stan Lundine understands how we feel about various issues of the day.

Republican Caucus

TAKE NOTICE, the Caucus of TAKE NOTICE, the Caucus of the registered Republican Voters of the Village of Andover will beheld at the Andover Central School on Saturday, February 21, 1976, at 8:00 p.m., for the purpose of nominating candidates for Two Trustees and Village Police Justice on the Republican Ticket and for the transaction of such other business as may be legally brought before the said Caucus.

FRANCIS HORAN
FAY BOYD

FAY BOYD HOWARD McANDREW Republican Village Committee

PTSO News

The February PTSO meeting will be held on Thursday, February 12 at 8:00 p. m. The program will be a Semi-Annual Business Meeting, and will include a film on the flood of 1972 in Andover Refreshments will be served. All parents are cordially invited to attend.



Dear Editor:

Madeline Murray O'Hair, professed atheist, has been granted a Federal hearing in Washington, D. C., of the subject of religion on the air waves. She has a petition No. 2493 which could ultimately pave the way to remove the proclamation of the Gospel from radio and television. She took with het petitions bearing 27.000 signatures to back up her stand. This covers all Sunday worship services on radio and television. Many elderly people and shut-ins depend on these broadcasts to fulfill their worship needs.

on these broadcasts to fulfill their worship needs.

What can we do? Immediately send a letter IN FAVOR OF religious programs to:
Federal Communications
Committee

1919 M Street N. W.
Washington, D. C. 20036
Be sure to mention that you are opposed to Petition No. RM 2493.

Sincerely. Sincerely.

Sincerely.

An Interested Local Subscriber (name withheld on request)

Ed. Note: — We know that many shut-ans enjoy these religious programs and it certainly would be a shame to deprive them of this opportunity to worship in their in homes.

It is very difficult to understand

It is very difficult to understand the very difficult to understand why a small minority of "Professed Atheists" are apparently so stupid to go to all this trouble when all they have to do is turn the selection knob to another channel or shut the TV set off.

1/21/76

Dear Red and Jeanne

I have no recollection of sending you a check last year, so am encosing one for '75 and '76.
Things go well here at least well enough that I am still man aging to continue to hang in there

Regards Scotty

Ed. Note Dear Scotty Glad to hear from you and an happy, that you are as "well as can be expected." We think, of you every time we drive down Center St. (which is several time a day and often recall the advice and medical assistance that we used to receive whenever we had a

nedical assistance that we used to receive whenever we had a problem. Those were what we reter to as "Those were what we reter to as "Those were what we reter to as trying to "hang in there" but as time marches on things seem to get a little more difficult as we grow older and then too, there are only the two for us to keep. The traditional then too, there are only the two
of us to keep the traditional
"presses rolling." However, we
still manage to "win a few." along
with "losing a few." despite the
ever growing problems in the
weekly newspaper business.

weekly newspaper business.

If we ever get a chance to visit my old stamping grounds at the "Cape" during World War I (Camp Edward and its environs we will certainly stop off to pass along a friendly Hello — and, who knows, we might even find an ice ball or two to "click together".

Pass Remarks

Best Regards, "Red" & Jeanne

Rescue Squad Report For The Month of January

The Andover Rescue Squad report for the month of January shows that Ambulance 2-R-17 made 2 runs for a total of 178 miles and 12 man hours.

Ambulance 2-R-9 made 2 runs with 314 miles and 54 man hours.

Respectfully submitted James R. Haugh, Captain

Named To Dean's List

Dennis Ordiway, son of Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ordiway, has been named to the Dean's List at the Wellsville Division of Alfree Ag-Tech.

Damis is a senior in the Electronics Division for the Fall Senator.